

FLAFA General Board Meeting Agenda

June 14th, 2026 at 7:00 p.m.

In attendance: Jessica Paschke, Scott Schneider, Melissa Kohoutek, Jason Hult, Matt Rivard, Nick Rohne, Bobbie-jo Mosser, Kacie Allen

Board Members Absent: Lea Genosky, Paul Stenglein, Dauph Waataja

Guests:

Call meeting to order- by Melissa at 7:05 p.m.

1. Read Mission Statement: Working together to support and participate in the positive development of youth. Read by: Jason
2. Secretary's Report: Approve May Minutes- motion to approve by Nick, seconded by Matt, motion approved

3. Treasurer's Report: Nick -

FLAFA Financial Report 5/18/26 to 6/14/26

Expenses	Deposits
• \$20,690 (Uniforms TAHO) • \$1,802 (Practice Gym Space LILA) • \$1,075 (Columbus FNFT) • \$6,930 (Umpires for Summer) • \$30 (Picture Space) • \$9,312 (Columbus Fields for season) • \$110 (Fill in Umpire) • \$8,850 (FNFT Umpires) • \$500 (Fenway FNFT) • \$1,500 (Scholarships) • \$66 (12U Elite Team Funds for banner) • \$570 (online tournament) • \$42 (Printed Scholarship) • \$39 (FNFT water/ice) • \$55 (Columbus umpire meals) • \$67 (Fenway umpire meals) • \$193 (FNFT setup meal)	• \$21,000 (FNFT team fees) • \$4 (interest)

Upcoming Expenses: Fenway

Upcoming Deposits: Fast and Furious Team, Gertens Fundraiser, Fundraising checks

4. FLAAA Report: Dawn—no new updates

5. Clinics-thinking about how to develop all players at all levels. We could look at having college players return to offer clinics for younger players for a fee (such as pitcher and catcher clinic). At the parent/player meeting we could introduce the board members and let them know about resources on the website regarding outside resources for development. We should meet with coaches before the parent/player meeting to discuss expectations and what to discuss with their team. We could have a coaching clinic to offer opportunities and ideas for coaches. We could have practice plans available on the website-time frames, ideas, plans that include “must do” and “can do”. On the registration form, we could have the option to play more “competitive” or “not competitive/rec level.” Sean Hall gave out a skill packet that could be distributed to coaches. Kacie will head up a committee to focus on coach/player development.
6. Gatorade Player of the Year-Karianne Drury, opportunity to donate \$1000 to a youth organization, Karianne put FLAFA in to receive the donation.
7. FLAAA Representative-board position available
 - Lea Genosky will be the social media/technology specialist without being a board member
 - We are in need of a FLAAA representative
 - Melissa will attend the June FLAAA meeting (June 16th at 7:00 p.m.)
 - Nick will attend the July FLAAA meeting
 - We will post that we are looking for board members to vote on in October (two members)
8. FNF final thoughts and any areas we need to update? Problems, concerns, ideas on new things? We need to look at next years dates as they are falling over Memorial Day weekend.
 - DIBS-needed volunteers at Friday night at the middle school (2 people) missed on the schedule. Otherwise, volunteer slots were filled and it worked out well.
 - Possibly having brackets at locations for Sunday game play
 - Information packets at each site—tournament rules, DIBs volunteers, teams that are checking in for the tournament
 - FLHS Booster club will not be doing concessions at FNF for 2027-will need to look at possibly have a food truck
 - Our tournament will be June 4th, 5th, 6th
9. Grievances for 2 teams - One wanting a refund and need to address a complaint.
 - 12UA-player is no longer on the team, parent is asking for a refund. Fundraising commitment will be reviewed, DIBS(volunteer) check will not be cashed. Vote to
 - 10U-parent complaint about assistant coach, Kacie spoke with parents and coach. She will give an update at the next board meeting
10. 8u Gold vs. Centennial -Melissa forwarded the email to Jeremy Hugger at Centennial. The issue has been dealt with.
11. State Tournaments and hosting for 10/12U and 14U.
 - The dates are:
 - 10u/12u =July 11th and 12th --will be happening for our teams
 - 14u= July 25th and 26th -the coaches are willing to go for it, but still need to speak with the parents to make sure they are committed to helping out with the fields,

whether or not they are playing. They need: a director(get a fee), \$100 per team as a gate fee, we have to pay for field use--\$500, the team will get the rest of the funds for their team use, a person selling t-shirts (about \$100 for the weekend). Kacie will reach out to the team for a decision.

12. Fall ball - Spoke with Kyle and it needs to change, price increase as well because of the changes. Change location to HS?-HS is not able to happen due to football and other sports that will be starting up. We will be not doing fall ball at Fenway due to the cost increase. We get \$40-50 per field per day for hosting fall ball and will be paying more to "rent" the fields.
13. Keys at Fenway and new lock box code-there is currently a key for the bathroom, storage shed and crow's nest.
14. Meeting issues with the city - Quarterly meeting for President,
 - The pitching mats still a concern for outside use-we would like the City to put the pitching mats in before games due to concerns about the distance. Mats need to be laid flat and stored flat against the wall/building so that they are not rolled up. The extra two pitching mats are being stored in the storage container for the present time. We need to figure out where to put them over the winter.
 - A break given on pricing for the games—we will be charged for about 2 ½ hours instead of 4 hours per night for games. We would like to inquire about practices being significantly less due to less field prep.
 - The storage containers need to be gone-closer to September, but we can have a more permanent shed built there.
15. Columbus Dugouts-the road construction is delaying the construction of the dugouts. Once the road construction is completed-it can be done on a Sunday.

Next Meeting Date: Sunday, July 19th at 6:00 p.m. Location: VFW

Motion to adjourn at 9:13 p.m.

Motion to adjourn by Nick, seconded by Matt, all in favor